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Dear Sir/Madam 

 

The Department of Social Services (the Department) welcomes the opportunity to comment 

on the draft Data Availability and Transparency Code 2022 consultation paper, published in 

August 2022. We would like to thank you for providing further time to finalise our 

submission and apologise for the delay. 

 

Attached is the Department’s submission in response to the consultation paper. 

 

The Department also endorses the submissions made by our Portfolio agencies, Services 

Australia and the National Disability Insurance Agency. 

 

We would welcome a discussion on any of the matters raised in our submission. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
 

Bronwyn Worswick 

Chief Counsel and Privacy Champion 

Legal Services Group 

18 October 2022 
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General observations 

The Department supports a self-assessed DATA Scheme as proposed under the DAT Act 
and the Draft DAT Code. While entities retain a significant amount of control over how it 
engages with the DAT Scheme and in the assessments they make, this is not without 
oversight by the ODNC nor guidance to be issued in relevant regulations, rules, data codes 
and guidelines. 

The Department has considered all 22 questions posed in the consultation paper, but has 
focused its response on a few core areas where further guidance is welcomed.  

Overall, the Draft DAT Code is pragmatic, appropriate and helpful to users of the DATA 
Scheme. To further enhance its effectiveness and utility, the Department recommends the 
Draft DAT Code:  

• provide further and more nuanced examples, such as in relation to application of the 
people principle 

• clarify the requirements when weighting arguments for and against serving the public 
interest 

• more precisely define the concepts involved in projects that do not serve the public 
interest 

• outline other mechanisms that could be applied to the data, in addition to altering or 
removing data 

• explore how the DATA Scheme will control information that exists in the system 
• clarify issues relating to sharing of data consistently with the Privacy Act 1988 

(Privacy Act) and appropriate safeguards  
• clarify terminology.  

The Department endorses the submissions made by Services Australia and the National 
Disability Insurance Agency and, therefore, does not duplicate comments or 
recommendations as made in those separate submissions. 

The Department notes that in its submission, Services Australia suggests expanding section 
6(4)(a) of the Draft DAT Code to include a clear reference to consideration of Indigenous 
data. The Department understands this has also been raised in other submissions made to 
the ONDC. The Department would support further consideration of this, particularly in the 
context of calls for First Nations Voice to be enshrined in the Australian Constitution, to 
enable Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples to be formally consulted on policy and 
legislation affecting their communities. Rather than being addressed in the Draft DAT Code, 
this could be explored as a separate project and consultation process with data custodians, 
users and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  

Our key observations to the questions posed in the consultation paper follow. 












